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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
OF SCHOOL DISTRICT NO 38 (RICHMOND) 

7811 GRANVILLE AVENUE, RICHMOND, BC 
ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 22, 2020 

AT 7:00 P.M. 

 
 

Present: Chairperson K. Hamaguchi 

 Trustees  S. Nixon  
   N. Goldstein 

   H. Larson 
   D. Sargent 

   R. Lee 

   D. Tablotney 
 Superintendent of Schools  S. Robinson 

 Deputy Superintendent  R. Ryan  
 Secretary Treasurer  R. Uyeno  

 Assistant Superintendent  L. Archer 

 Assistant Superintendent  W. Lim 
 Executive Director, Planning & Development  F. Geyer 

 Executive Director, Learning & Business Technology  R. Laing 

 Director, Communications & Marketing  D. Sadler 
 Director of Instruction – Curriculum & Technology  Christel Brautigam 

 District Administrator - Learning Services Jane MacMillan 

 Recording Secretary  C. Cleary 
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(b) Announcements 
 

Trustee Hamaguchi - On behalf of the Richmond Board of Education, I would like 
to extend our condolences to the people of Nova Scotia.  We have been deeply 

saddened by the unimaginable tragedy that occurred there this past weekend and 

our thoughts and prayers are with the families and others who have been impacted. 
 

Trustee Hamaguchi - On behalf of the Richmond Board of Education, I would like 

to express our deepest gratitude to the front-line healthcare workers and first 
responders who have been working so tirelessly on our behalf for many weeks now.  

Every evening at 7:00 pm, many of us head outside to our yards or balconies to 
join together to say thank you to these people for their efforts and dedication to 

keeping us all healthy and safe.  I encourage everyone listening this evening to 

take the time to express thanks in a way that makes sense to you. 
 

Trustee Hamaguchi - The Richmond Board of Education wishes to announce that 
the strategic planning process which was launched in the fall of 2019 has been 

paused during the COVID-19 pandemic.  Plans are being made for stakeholders and 

members of the community to provide input into the preliminary strategic directions 
and goals through alternate means such as virtual meetings and electronic surveys.  

Further details on this alternative consultation process will be provided in May. 
 

Secretary Treasurer Uyeno - In spite of the current COVID-19 Pandemic, the 

school district continues to forge ahead with its budget process for the 2020/2021 
school year. We continue to seek input and feedback from our stakeholders and the 

public on budget priorities for the coming year. 

 
Information on our budget and budget process for 2020/2021 is available on the 

District website.  On April 9, 2020 there was a Budget Advisory Working Group 
Presentation to Stakeholders. A copy of the presentation is posted on the budget 

website that provides details on the recent Ministry funding announcement and the 

impact of COVID-19 on projected budget revenues and expenditures for budget 
2020/2021. 

 
The budget picture for 2020/2021 has been negatively impacted by the COVID-19 

situation as well 
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The Superintendent of Schools responded to the question noting that at the 
current time, the District is not sure how these would proceed.  The School District 

will continue to take direction from the Provincial Health Officer and there will not 
be any large events with over 50 people.  School Principals will be looking at how 

these events could be arranged or reorganized in other ways.  The District will be 

communicating with parents and students in the next few weeks. 
 

4. Executive 

 
The Superintendent provided an update on the District activities over the last month and 

the Ministry’s Four priorities:  Maintain a healthy and safe environment for all students, 
families and employees; Provide the services needed to support children of essential 

services workers; Support vulnerable students who may need special assistance; and, 

Provide continuity of learning of educational opportunities for all students. 
 

The Superintendent spoke on the 
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we look to support vulnerable learners, we also want to ensure we support our 
educators; and moving forward, we are focused on the next steps in an evolving context. 

 
 Trustees thanked Ms. Brautigam and Ms. MacMillan noting they are encouraged to hear 

that the District is able to continue to support students.  Trustees asked if materials are 

being delivered as needed including art supplies?  Ms. MacMillan affirmed they are and 
families make an appointment to come in and pick up supplies, first sharing what their 

needs are and then make arrangements to come in. 

 
 The Director of Learning & Business Technology reported on how laptops and technical 

support have been provided throughout the District.  Working in partnership with Telus, 
when there was a need for internet to students, the District has worked to ensure that is 

in place. 

 
 The Secretary Treasurer provided an update on some of the work involving business 

operations.  With the health and safety of District staff as the first priority, the District 
has ensured that enhanced cleaning measures are in place.  The District has continued to 

operate and made arrangements so that staff can work from home with safety and work 

protocols put in place.  The Secretary Treasurer acknowledged and thanked District staff 
including workforce planning through the HR department, custodial staff, tech services 

staff, maintenance staff keeping District buildings operational - including carpenters, 
electricians, bus drivers and bus attendants maintaining roving patrols of our 

playgrounds and helping to deliver hampers to students.  The Secretary Treasurer noted 

that 800 technology devices have been provided to students across the district.  And, the 
Secretary Treasurer thanked the Finance and payroll staff for ensuring essential business 

services are able to continue.  

 
5. Approval of Minutes 

 
(a) Regular meeting of the Board held March 11, 2020 

 

053/2020 MOVED BY H. LARSON AND SECONDED BY D. SARGENT: 
 

THAT the Board of Education (Richmond) approve the Minutes of Wednesday, 
March 11, 2020 Regular meeting as circulated. 

 

CARRIED 
 

(b) Record of an In-camera meeting of the Board held March 11, 2020 was included for 

information. 
 

(c) Record of a Special In-camera meeting of the Board held March 26, 2020 was 
included for information. 

 

6. 
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capital plan to the Ministry.  Business cases for seismic mitigation projects have 
nine currently approved with none affected by COVID 19. 

 
7. New Business  

 

 (a) 2020/2021 Five Year Capital Plan 
 

The Secretary Treasurer spoke to his memorandum as included with the agenda 

package noting approval of the following Minor Capital Projects:  Mitchell 
Elementary, Building Envelope Program; Matthew McNair, Digital Controls Upgrade; 

Richmond Secondary, Lighting Upgrades; H.J. Cambie Secondary, Mechanical 
System Upgrades; as well as New Universally Accessible Playground Equipment for 

William Bridge and James Gilmore Elementary schools. 

 
CAPITAL BYLAW. There was consensus that three readings take place at this 

meeting 
 

CAPITAL BYLAW NO. 2020/21-CPSD38-01 

CAPITAL PLAN 2020/2021 
 

A BYLAW by the Board of Education of School District No. 38 (Richmond) (hereinafter 
called the "Board") to adopt a Capital Plan of the Board pursuant to sections 143 (2) 
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 THAT the Board of Education (Richmond) approve Capital Bylaw No 2020/21-
CPSD38-01.  

 
CARRIED 

 

055/2020  2nd READING MOVED BY S. NIXON AND SECONDED BY N. GOLDSTEIN: 
 

THAT the Board of Education (Richmond) approve Capital Bylaw No 2020/21-

CPSD38-01. 
CARRIED 

 
056/2020  3rd AND FINAL READING MOVED BY N. GOLDSTEIN AND SECONDED BY R. LEE: 

 

THAT the Board of Education (Richmond) approve Capital Bylaw 2020/21-
CPSD38-01. 

CARRIED 
 

CAPITAL BYLAW NO CPSD38-01–2020/21 CAPITAL PLAN WAS CARRIED 

 
 

8. Questions from the Public: Tonight’s Agenda 
 

 There were no additional questions submitted regarding the Agenda. 

 
9. Standing Committee Reports 

 

(a) Audit Committee 
 Chair: Donna Sargent 

 Vice Chair: Debbie Tablotney 
 

(b) Education Committee 

 Chair: Ken Hamaguchi 
 Vice Chair: Norman Goldstein 

 
(c) Facilities and Building Committee 

 Chair: Debbie Tablotney 

 Vice Chair: Sandra Nixon 
 

(d) Finance and Legal Committee 

 Chair: Ken Hamaguchi 
 Vice Chair: Richard Lee 

 
(e) Policy Committee 

 Chair: Sandra Nixon 

 Vice Chair: Donna Sargent 
  

 (i) RECOMMENDATION:  Policy 504.4 & 504.4-R:  Provision of Menstrual  
  Products to Students. 

 

 
 

 
 

057/2020 MOVED BY S. NIXON AND SECONDED BY D. SARGENT: 
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060/2020 MOVED BY S. NIXON AND SECONDED BY H. LARSON: 
 

 THAT the regular meeting of Wednesday, April 22 , 2020 of the Board of 
Education (Richmond) be adjourned at 8:54 pm. 

 

CARRIED 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

___________________   _________________________ 
K. HAMAGUCHI,     R. UYENO, 

CHAIRPERSON   SECRETARY TREASURER 
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